
 

 

 

 

 

 

PAID THROUGH 

August 2022 

Richard Caudill 

Benjamin Gambill 

Devin Hanes 

Dana Hilton 

Scott Hochstetler 

Patrick Hooks 

Nicholas Layne 

Billie Luersman 

John McPheron 

Kent Miller 

Jason Miller 

Lester Ricks 

Stephanie Stein 

Christopher Sturgill 

Michael Vandemark 

Michael White 

Troy Stockmaster 
 

PAID THROUGH 

July 2022 

Tyler Baxter 

Matthew Boedicker 

Brent Cavanaugh 

Joshua Franklin 

Jason Grace 

Edward Gren 

Ryan Hefner 

Brandon Hodge 

Michael Johnson 

Danny Keen 

Adam Murray 

 

PAID THROUGH 

June 2022  

J Boedicker 

Aaron Deffenbaugh 

Cody Evans 

Austin Hoyt 

Gail Jackson 

Kenneth Long 

Jerad Ross 

Evan Saunders 

Travis Teets 
 

PAID THROUGH 

May 2022 

Mark Carey 

Shanon Hauenstein 
 

PAID THROUGH 

April 2022 

Heath Rider 
 

PAID THROUGH 

March 2022 

Doug Cantrell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Training Director’s Report 
 

 

I am sorry to say that this year’s Trunk or Treat has been 

cancelled due to a lack of volunteers. 
 

I’m happy to say the new apprentices are off to a great start! 

Every first-year apprentice is out and working! All of our 

apprentices are working, with the exception one that is on 

medical leave. Let’s keep up the good work! 
 

We are currently 2 participants away from scheduling the 

“Hands-on” portion of the First Aid class. We need a minimum 

of 10 to schedule. If you need to update your First Aid/CPR 

class, get the online portion scheduled. The “Hands-on” will be 

scheduled as we get enough people who complete the online 

class. The Stipend will be $300.00 once completed. 
 

Don’t Forget to check out all possible new classes on the back 

of the Training Page. These classes, if implemented, will 

enhance skills you may already have, and provide you with 

some new ones. Lots of great training for you with a stipend 

for each one you complete! 
 

As always, if you have an idea for any new training, please 

contact me. 
 

           The Ole’ Guys                 

 

Another very enjoyable afternoon was spent with old 

friends this month. There were folks we hadn't seen in 

quite a while, and they seemed to enjoy the afternoon 

as well. We shared the hall with the negotiating 

committees and remembered the days when we were 

involved. We recalled difficult negotiations, but we 

always ended as friends. We wished the current 

committees the same results. Discussion topics ranged 

from the advantages and disadvantages of credit and 

debit cards, rental rates of So. Carolina beach houses, 

the cost of Viking cruises and the advantages of 

spending vacation time on the topless beaches of 

Cancun. Those who DID NOT attend missed a lot, 

please consider joining us on October 12th for an 

afternoon of camaraderie and memories.  
 

Beautiful young people are accidents of nature, but 

beautiful old people are works of art. – Eleanor 

Roosevelt 
 

In Solidarity, 
 

Florian Smith 

 

 
DUES WILL 

INCREASE 

JANUARY 2023 TO: 
 

JOURNEYMAN-$46.00 
 

APPRENTICE - $44.00 


